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Well, only a week left before the Palomar District Convention. I am looking forward to seeing a lot of you there as it is the last meeting of the current Executive Board. Actually, the time has gone by fast. I hope that you have found activities in your clubs to keep you busy. Your value to your communities is invaluable.

The two-minute speeches that the clubs give in their “Year in Review” are meant to be helpful to you in your planning club activities. We will also get to meet some of the new Presidents and let them know that they do have support. It would be nice if the Presidents could get together from time to time to share ideas. That is one thing I look forward to going to CFWC meetings – the sharing of ideas from other Districts in the State. Some ideas are similar while others are way out there, but doable.

We will also share again the art contest awards. There are so many talented members in several art venues. The art judge said this year’s art was the best she had seen in her four years of judging. She said it was really hard to judge as so close. The Best of Show will be going to CFWC Convention for judging. Un- fortunately I still only have the student art and the Photo winner. So, if you want your piece judged please make sure I get it by May 10. 

Since it is April, it is the month of “living the volunteer spirit.” All clubs should have or should be getting their new Boards 
lined up for the next year.  I know it can be scary deciding to be on an Executive Board, but what an opportunity to make a difference. After all, you have stepped up because you believe in the Woman’s Club Collect. Above all, remember, you will make a difference and you will have the support of the District, CFWC, and GFWC. Thank you so much for stepping up, stepping out, and stepping into Leadership positions. However, I still believe there are members in the clubs that just need encouragement to participate at some level (special projects, Chair, officer, etc.). 
The District Convention will be April 24 which is Federation Day -perfect timing. (see website for complete information). Along with again announcing the Art Contest winners, the awards for the narratives indicating the clubs’ dedication to Community Service Programs, Special Projects, and Advancement Areas will be given. The Installation of the 2018-2020 Executive Board will also take place along with awarding a District scholarship for continuing education in the teaching field. Come applaud the winners, thank the outgoing Board, and show support for the new Board. We would like a really big turnout. 
The CFWC May Convention this year is May 16-18 in Sacramento. Special arrangements have been made to tour the State Capitol and spend the evening at a Casino. Palomar is committed to help at the registration table one evening so please see Myrna to sign up. Also, help is needed in the Art Room. If you would like to do this, I can find out the times available.

Also as has been noted before, candidates are needed for the for 2018-20 Bylaw and Resolution Committees- If you are interested in running as a candidate from AREA D for the CFWC Bylaws or Resolutions Committee, please contact Myrna Binford  We will elect our Palomar Candidates at the April 24th District Convention. Elections will be held at the Area D meeting at the CFWC Convention May 17th, 2018.    
     Please note:  CFWC Bylaws- nominee must have served one or more terms on the CFWC Executive Board. This does not apply to the Resolutions nominee 
    Please have candidates in mind so the election can go quickly. Q and A will be taken/given at Palomar’s Convention,
. 
Data Blanks are due at the April 24 Palomar Convention. Susan, our Treasurer, will be sitting near the door. Make sure you have the required number of copies.
 
 
GFWC Convention is June 23-26 in St. Louis. Some of our District members have already signed on. Emily, our CA LEADS member is definitely going. Will be anxious to hear her report when she gets back.  If you liked the movie, “Meet Me in St. Louis”, you will love the convention!
Board members, please have your procedure books in order and ready to turn over. Some of you may not be able to do so as need to include Convention information. Set a time and place to meet with your successor. She may want to review the book before her first meeting which could be in May..

Thanks to all and see you in a week.

Myrna 







